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(CCC) 5G 
 
Please supply the following information under this request as governed by the 
Freedom of Information Act: 
 
1.The ICNIRP certificates issued for 5G masts in the Council`s area. 
 
2.The power output of each antenna in dbm or Watts for each 5G mast in the 
Council`s area and the power intensity drop off calculations supplied by the 
applicants for any 5G beams emitted from such antennae, 
since 5G beams do not obey the inverse square law. 
 
3.A copy of the section of the Council`s public liability insurance policy showing 
indemnity cover for any potential personal injury claims which might be brought to 
the Council in relation to harm caused by wireless pulsed microwave radiation 
from this 5G technology; 
it is alleged that a USA telecom company is making provision for such claims in its 
statutory accounts and wireless technology has the same technical signature 
worldwide. For example, a 5G technical parameter is beam-forming. 
 
4.The Environmental Impact Assessments conducted by the Council for 5G 
masts. 
 
Response 
 
I hope the following will answer your query. Please note that with regards to 
question 3, we have not been able to obtain this information as yet. We are in the 
process of obtaining this from our insurance team and hope to be able to provide 
an answer to this specific point by 6th January 2023. 
 
1) The ICNIRP certificates are available on the application file via public access 
via this link Simple Search (greatercambridgeplanning.org) 
 
2) This information may be included within the application documentation, but this 
is unlikely to be provided as it is not relevant to the application. You may need to 
contact the applicant directly to obtain this specific information. 
 
3) See above 
 
4) Environmental Impact Assessments are not relevant to the proposals and 
therefore we will not have any available. 
 

 Further queries on this matter should be directed to foi@cambridge.gov.uk 
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